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T0s The Political Committee
Tentenber 5, 1978 3%s GI's & nmenbershin

Dear comredes,

e ore in the vnrocess of bringing closer one or more GI's To
our noverient, This has raisad the question in the branch as to
our molicy in relation to GI nemvership. One conrade in our

broneh is very Taniliar with our »ollicy duiliiyy the "mi L TLoioly,
o e wvas a nember, was drafted, had to quit, and rejoined after
he ras discharsed, That coneade is Jin Surfeind,

vad nlstead vag tellring with one of the GI's interested in the
3P during the Iationsl Anti-livlke Stratesy Conference here, rred
eznressed the opinion that because of the party suilt it night

e wossible to consider brinsing GI's into membershin, In a
televhone call to the national office, Andrea liorell told me that
GIi's mere nenbers of the SVP duriny WIII,

Jince our policy is flexible and determingéd by the conguncture of
events, we would very nuch likte to hear a »nroposal and notivation
for a2 current nolicy on this question. AT this »oint we are soing
Dy the policy, and the motivation for that policy, which existed
during the war in Vietnan, It seemns likte There are gignificent
cinilarities but also siznificant differences betueen thic neriod
and that one,

e do not feel that this is 2 »ressing question for us atv this tine.
2oth the pranch and the GI's around us are "hapnny" with the nrevious
policy at Xeast for the time being, owever, in 2 or 3 nmonths I Teel
it could become a nmore immediate question for us, For this reason

T hone it will e »noscsible to alot the time necessary to discuss

this cuegtion ond clarify it Tor us a8 well as other branches.

Cur experience here males it obvious that there are radical and
»ndicelizing GI's in the current volunteer army. And with the cver
growing imminence of troop intervention in Africe that radicslization
17111l of course deeven. Hopefully many branches 17ill exnericace

That e are experiencing - GI's looking up the [Iilitant boolzstore

in Their area and wanting to hear what we have to say, and nost
invortantly - 1lizing what they hear,

Conradely,
r&.,( Lt »j

rd
Debby Tarnopol

SWP organizer
Lot&sville branch

Street Address: 1505 West Broadway
Mailing Address: P.0. Box 3593, Louisville, Ky. L0201



14 Charles Lane
New York, N.Y. 10014
October 14, 1978

Debby Tarnopol
Louisville

Dear Debby,

It's good to hear we are having some luck with a
couple of GIs. As far as I know, this is the first ex-
perience of that kind since the end of the war.

The party has never had a policy against GIs being
members. Our comrades who were drafted remained members
of the party, functioned as much as they were able to
as socialists, and at every opportunity exercised their
constitutional right to win people, including other GIs,
to the party. Some of the best known examples are Howard
Petrick, who fought against attempted victimization by
the army precisely because he was a member of the SWP
and the YSA; Joe Miles, Joe Cole, Steve Dash, and other
comrades involved in the GIs United Against the War at
Fort Jackson--who succeeded in recruiting Andrew Pulley
out of that struggle; and a whole list of other comrades,
including Ed Jurenas, Eddie Glover, John Singleterry, and
others, who wve helped wage defense efforts around, always
e¥xplaining that they were members of the party and/or the
YSA.

In one case, we even ran a comrade for public office
on the SWP ticket while he was in the army--Steve Watten-
maker, who was stationed, I think, at Fort Sam Houston in
San Antonio.

We did recruit a few--not many--GIs to the party or
the YSA. VWe certainly tried to recruit as many as we could.
We were, of course, a little more cautious about taking Gls
in, because of the circumstances they had to function under.

There may be some confusion in the branch because we
did have a policy that comrades who were in the service were
given leaves of absence from the party for as long as they
were in the military. However, they remained members and
--as I'm sure you will recall, if you think about the com-
rades I've mentioned--quite active members.

The reason for the leave of absence was simply to
help protect these comrades and the party against victimiza-
tion by the governmeat. This policy would make it more
difficult for the brass to accuse our members of being
subject to some other "discipline" than military discipline.

However, the comrades on leave attended branch meet-
ings when they could, distributed literature, including
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the Militant, attended party and YSA conventions, partici-
pated in national and regional conferences, and carried
out many other activities.

It is certainly true, as you point out, that this
policy should be flexible and determined by the events,
and that the current situation is quite a bit different
from the one we faced during the Vietnam War. The polit-
ical situation is different, the army is different, and
our suit does give us a better angle to handle any prob-
lems of victimization.

However, I personally am not convinced that there is
any reason at this time to modify our policy of leaves of
absence. It may be overly cautious but I don't see any
reason not to err on the side of caution. A leave of
absence need not interfere with any comrade's ability to
talk about socialism and explain our ideas to other GIs,
and to participate in other party activities.

In any case, it should be clear that there is no
policy--and never was—--that barred or discouraged GIs
from membership.- Good luck with your GI contacts.

Copradely,

Larry Seigle



